


Our retirement program, administered by TIAA-CREF, provides that the Smithsonian
contribute an amount equal to 12 percent of your annual salary up to the Social Security
wage base, $117,000 for 2014, and an additional 17 percent of regular salary above that
base, up to the statutory limit, which is $260,000 for 2014. You will be able to participate
immediately in the plan and contributions to your account will be fully vested. You may
also participate in one of our health insurance plans. Group life insurance and long-term
disability insurance are provided at no cost. These benefits are described in the
Smithsonian Institution Trust Fund Employee Benefit Program Overview that the
Smithsonian’s Office of Human Resources has previously sent you. For your
convenience, a copy is enclosed.

As Secretary, your appointment is at-will, serving at the discretion of the Board of
Regents. You will be subject to the Institution’s current Standards of Conduct and the
Smithsonian Statement of Values and Code of Ethics, as well as the policies established by
the Board of Regents and the Smithsonian administration. Copies of the Standards of
Conduct and the Statement of Values and Code of Ethics are also enclosed. Judith
Leonard, who, as General Counsel, is also the Institution’s Chief Ethics Officer, is
available to address any questions.

Your employment is subject to satisfying a background investigation conducted by the
United States Office of Personnel Management. The Smithsonian’s Office of Human
Resources will be providing you with further details. Your start date will be no later than
July 1, 2015.

If you agree with the terms and conditions outlined in this letter, please indicate so by
counter-signing this letter below and returning it to me.

The Board is excited by your election, and we look forward to formally welcoming you to
the Smithsonian.

Sincerely,

John W. McCarter, Jr.
Chair, Board of Regents
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